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TIMELY WARNING NOTIFICATION  

Possible Threat to the Community 

“Your Right to Know” 
October 28, 2016 

 

Notice is being provided to the campus community of an alleged crime reported to have occurred 
near the Fayetteville State University campus. 
 
On October 27, 2016, an alleged robbery of an individual was reported to the University’s Police 
and Public Safety Department.  According to reports, the incident occurred on Thursday, October 
27, 2016, at 11:03 p.m. near the Bronco statue located near Bryant Hall.  It was reported that 
approximately 10-15 males surrounded a male victim while one of the individuals struck the 
victim with a closed fist.  While the victim laid on the ground, an unknown person(s) stole the 
victim’s belongings.  The suspects were last seen fleeing north bound on foot toward MLK Drive 
near Capel Arena.   
 
The suspects’ descriptions are as follows:   
 
Suspect 1:     Black male, approximately 6’, unknown weight and age, wearing a black 

Duke Blue Devil hooded jacket. 
 
Other suspects: Black males, unknown height, weight, age and clothing description.   
 
If you have any information that might be helpful in this investigation, contact the following: 
 

 Fayetteville State University Police and Public Safety Department at (910) 672-1775;  

 Fayetteville Police Department at (910) 433-1529; or  

 Crime Stoppers at (910) 483-8477.   
 

Anonymous information is welcomed.  
 
Students, staff, and faculty should carefully consider their surroundings and stay cognizant of 
those around them.  If you observe suspicious activity, immediately contact the Fayetteville State 
University Police Department. 
 


